SPALDING COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

August 24, 2018
APPROVED BY DIRECTORS: 





__________________________
__________________________

__________________________

__________________________

__________________________

MEETING PLACE:  EAGLE LAKE COMMUNITY CENTER, SPALDING.

BOARD MEMBERS/STAFF PRESENT:  MIKE ARNOLD CHAIRPERSON, TED THOMAS VICE- CHAIRPERSON, LARRY DOSS, ED LAWSON         ABSENT:   DARREN READ
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 3:08 PM by Mike Arnold
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA
Motion:  Approval of the Agenda

Votes:
Four
First:

Ted Thomas
Second:  Mike Arnold
Ayes:    4
Nays:    
FIRE CHIEF REPORT TO THE BOARD

Cliff Spediacci: July and August 2018 Report

7 calls in July

3 calls in August

Three more people joined the volunteer fire department.  There was $10,030 worth of donations made to the fire department since the fire. $7,045 from the fire and $2,985 from the letter that went out from the fire department. 
There are 3 quotes for the roll-up doors to the bays in the firehouse:

Susanville:  $12,800 insulated with single pane windows

Chester: 
$ 6,692 insulated with double pane windows

Redding:
$ 6,750 non-insulated
The board discussed the quotes.

Motion:  Motion to approve purchasing the doors from Chester.

Votes: Four
First:
Ted Thomas
Second: Ed Lawson
Ayes:  4  

Abstain:  0
Nays:  0

Cort Cortez asked for permission to use the fire hydrant at the sewer ponds for installation of power lines at 8,000 gallons a day for 30-50 days.  There was discussion on appropriate costs.  Mike will follow up.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mike Garcia asked where the board was with discounting parking permits for residents at the marina.  The board is still working on it.  Val Aubrey was thanked for the letter she sent out generating donations to the fire department.  Randy Aubrey asked if flush valves could be installed at the end of each street in the water district.  There was discussion on cost and practicality.  It was agreed that it would be a good idea.  The district might be able to apply for a grant through Cal Water Associates.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
a.  Minutes-Reg. Mtg 7/20/18
Motion:  Motion to approve Reg. Mtg. Minutes for 7/20/18
Votes: Three
First:
Ted Thomas

Second: Ed Lawson
Ayes:  3  

Abstain:  0
Nays:  0
b. Minutes-Special Mtg 8/10/18

Motion:  Motion to approve Special Mtg. Minutes for 8/10/18

Votes: Three
First:
Mike Arnold

Second: Ed Lawson
Ayes:  3  

Abstain:  1
Nays:  0
c. Minutes-Reg Mtg 8/10/18

Motion:  Motion to approve Special Mtg. Minutes for 8/17/18

There was no quorum, so the meeting adjourned to be continued. 

APPROVAL OF BILLS
a.  Approved Paid Bills for August 2018
Motion:  Approved Paid Bills for August 2018

Votes: Four
First: Ted Thomas

Second: Mike Arnold

Ayes: 4

Abstain: 0

Nays: 0 
NEW BUSINESS

a. Final budget approval
Motion:  To approve the 2018-2019 final budget with the modifications to the Administrative account

               and Fire accounts
Votes:  Four 

First:
Mike Arnold 
Second:  Ted Thomas 

Ayes:    4
Abstain: 0

Nays:    0
The modifications to the budget included; 1) the elimination of the Administrative Account because most expenditures in the account were sewer related and the transfer of $7,866 to the sewer account; and 2) splitting the Fire Capital Improvement Fund (Development Impact Fees) to the General-Purpose Revenue Fund to have more flexibility in expenditures.  $20,000 will be left in the Fire Capital Fund - $147,206 will be moved to the General-Purpose Fund.
b. Approval of Resolution No. 2018-07 ADOPTING THE FISCAL YEAR 2018-2019 BUDGET
Motion:  To approve Resolution No. 2018-07 Adopting The Fiscal Year 2018-2019 Budget
Votes:    Four
First:
Mike Arnold
Second:  Ted Thomas 
Ayes:    4
Abstain: 0

Nays:    0
c.  Contracting with J.D. for snow removal

Tabled until next meeting

d. Water Hose for Water District

Will be researched.
CONTINUING BUSINESS
a. Reports on Ad Hock Committees

Gary Davis reported on the activities of the clean-up committee.  First letters have gone out, properties have been surveyed, and second letters are almost ready to go out.  It was suggested that these letters go out the end of September with the sewer billings to save postage.  It was suggested that clean-up should be enforced in the spring with a May 15th deadline.

Ted Thomas reported on his work with FEMA.

Mike Arnold reported on the CBG management grant related to the sewer system and ponds.  He is working on making the SCADA system useable. 

GENERALMANAGER’S REPORT
a. General Manager’s Report – included in Mike’s report above.
b. Flu Clinic – There will be a free flu vaccination clinic on Oct. 12 from 9:30-11:30 at the Community Center.  Flyers will be posted.
ADJOURN
Motion:  To Adjourn
Votes:  First:
Ted Thomas
Second:  Ed Lawson
Ayes:  4
Abstain: 0

Nays:   0
Respectfully submitted by:  Sharon Moats
Next Regular Meeting scheduled for September 21, 2018 @ 3:00 pm.
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